‘Use by’ or ‘best before’? New tool to
support food operators

EFSA has developed a tool to help food business operators decide when to
apply the ‘use by’ or ‘best before’ date to their products.

The ‘use by’ date on food is about safety — foods can be eaten until this
date but not after, even if they look and smell fine. ‘Best before’ refers to
quality — the food will be safe to eat after this date but may not be at its
best. For example, its flavour and texture might not be as good.

The European Commission estimates that up to 10% of the 88 million tonnes of
food waste generated annually in the EU is linked to date marking on food
products.

Kostas Koutsoumanis, chair of EFSA’s Panel on Biological Hazards, said:
“Clear and correct information on packaging and a better understanding and
use of date marking on food by all actors can help reduce food waste in the
EU, while continuing to ensure food safety. This scientific opinion
represents a step forward in this direction.”

The tool is structured as a decision tree with a series of questions to be
answered by the food business operators to help them decide whether a ‘use
by’ or ‘best before’ date is required. Questions range from whether date
marking requirements for a food category are already regulated by
legislation, whether a product undergoes any treatment to eliminate hazardsA
substance or activity which has the potential to cause adverse effects to
living organisms or environments., whether it is handled again before
packaging, its characteristics and storage conditions.

Experts also reviewed the factors that need to be considered by food business
operators to set a shelf-life date — the period of time during which a food
will remain safe and/or of a suitable quality for consumption while the
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packaging is intact and it is stored as instructed.

EFSA’s Panel on Biological Hazards will publish another opinion on this topic
in 2021. It will focus on the information given to consumers on storage
conditions, time limits for consumption after opening and thawing practices.



